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Jim Kaitschuk, Executive Director

Springfield, Illinois - 
 Marion County Sgt. Kevin Cripps named ISA 2018 Deputy of the Year
Marion County Sgt. Kevin Cripps responded to a call on September 8, 2018 on Seavers Road at Skillet Fork Creek. There were five (5) teenagers in the floodwaters and the water current was very strong. Sgt. Cripps decided that the teens needed to be rescued immediately and he, along with Firefighter Trevor White entered the water. The first group of four (4) teenagers were brought to the bank safely but a fifth teen was clinging to a tree 100-200 feet away. Half-way to the teen, Sgt. Cripps acted as an anchor for Firefighter White to continue on and reach the child. Sgt. Cripps had put lifejackets and rope in his squad just that morning and the two used those supplies to safely extract the teen from the water. Although wet and cold, none of the teenagers needed hospital care.

Due to the quick actions and bravery of Sgt. Cripps five (5) teenagers were able to return home that evening, unharmed. I was very proud to present Sgt. Kevin Cripps the 2018 Deputy of the Year award. 

Sheriff Rich Stevenson, Marion County 

Pictured left to right: Sheriff Neal Rohlfing, Monroe County; Sgt. Kevin Cripps, Sheriff Rich Stevenson, Marion County
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